
22 September 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers and Students, 

 
I am delighted to welcome you to the latest edition of our school newsletter, a window into the vibrant life of 
The Adeyfield Academy. As we embark on another exciting academic year, there is a sense of anticipation in 
the air. Our dedicated staff and enthusiastic students are gearing up for our annual open evening that will 
not only showcase our school's outstanding achievements but also offer a glimpse into the boundless 
opportunities that lie ahead. I am always proud to show prospective students and parents/carers our calm, 
purposeful and engaged learning environment. 

 
Our summer school programme was an incredible success, with a record number of year 6 into 7 students 
engaging in a wide range of enriching activities that both challenged and inspired. At the other end of the 
learning journey It was heart-warming to see the successes of our outgoing Year 11 cohort reflected in their 
GCSE and A-Level results.  

 
Starting secondary school is a pivotal moment in a child's life, and we understand the importance of ensuring 
a seamless transition. Their first few days at school included engaging workshops for our Year 7 students to 
equip them with the knowledge and confidence they need to embark on this exciting 
new journey. 

 
This week saw the launch of our 2022-23 enrichment opportunities, with students taking 
part in a wide range of clubs before school, at lunchtime and after school. It is fabulous 
to see students trying new activities or continuing to build on skills they already have. 
There have already been Year 7 netball and football matches which is great to see so 
early on in their Adeyfield journey. 

 
In assemblies this week Heads of Key Stages have been speaking to students around 
the theme of ‘courage’ please encourage them to discuss this with you as a family as 
this theme heavily overlaps with their social lives and developing them as young 
people. 

 
In the following pages, you will find a wealth of articles showcasing new wall art and 
signage that now grace our site, details about our Enrichment Clubs, insights into our 
County Lines assembly, and a glimpse into our Staff INSET day led by the esteemed 
Daniel Sobel. We hope you enjoy reading about the many exciting developments 
happening at The Adeyfield Academy and the remarkable achievements of our 
students and staff. 

 
Thank you to those of you who attended our KS3 and 4 Information Evenings. Working 
together is important to enable us to collaboratively support all students at The 
Adeyfield Academy. 

 
Warm regards, 

 

 

Miss Mason,  

Principal 
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 CALENDAR 

TERM DATES AND FORTHCOMING CALENDAR EVENTS 

Friday 22nd September 2023 Year 9 Verulamium Trip 

Tuesday 26th September 2023 Year 6 Open Mornings Begin 

Wednesday 27th  September 2023 Year 11 Dacorum Careers Fair 

Thursday 28th September 2023 Early finish from 12.20pm (Year 7 from 12.15pm) 

Thursday 28th September 2023 Academy Open Evening,  

Friday 29th September 2023 Late start, 9.45am arrival for all students 

Thursday 5th October 2023 Year 11 Natural History Museum Trip 

Friday 6th October 2023 Year 12 Talk The Talk Workshop 

Monday 23rd - Friday 27th October Half Term 

Friday 24th November 2023 Occasional Day 

Thursday 21 December 2023 Term Ends 

OPEN EVENTS 
OPEN EVENING:  

THURSDAY 28 SEPTEMBER 4PM-
8PM (TOURS: 4PM-7.30PM) 

 
OPEN MORNINGS:  

TUESDAY 26 SEPTEMBER - 
THURSDAY 19 OCTOBER 9AM-

10AM, RUNNING EVERY 
TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY AND 

THURSDAY. LEARNING WITHOUT LIMITS 



  INFORMATION 

ABSENCE REPORTING 

If a student is absent or late due to illness, or an appointment, 
the parent must inform the school by 8.30am either by 
telephone on the attendance line 01442 406020 option 1 on 
each day the student is absent or an email to 
attendance@adeyfield.herts.sch.uk.  

A specific reason must be given for the absence. The school 
may ask for medical evidence to be provided if a student’s 
attendance is irregular or continues for a sustained period. 

ARE YOU LOOKING TO SUPPORT THE 
SCHOOL COMMUNITY? 

THEN JOIN THE PTA! 
Please email PTA@adeyfield.herts.sch.uk to express 

interest or to find out more information. 

mailto:attendance@adeyfield.herts.sch.uk
mailto:PTA@adeyfield.herts.sch.uk


  INFORMATION 



 GCSE RESULTS 

GCSE RESULTS 
 
We are thrilled to announce the remarkable accomplishments of our students on this year's Exam Results Day. 
The dedication, hard work, and perseverance of our students, combined with the unwavering support of our 
community and staff, have culminated in a resounding success that we are immensely proud to share. We would 
therefore like to acknowledge the crucial role parents, guardians, and the entire community have played in 
shaping the success of our students. Their unwavering encouragement and support have contributed significantly 
to this year's achievements. The results are a testament to the collective commitment towards nurturing 
academic excellence and fostering personal growth. 
 

We are elated to declare that a number of students have achieved results beyond expectations. A particular 
highlight was Dhylan who achieved several grade 9’s. The diligent efforts put forth by our students have resulted 
in an exceptional pass rate, reflecting our commitment to maintaining high standards of education. 
 

Our students have also excelled in a diverse range of subjects, showcasing the breadth of our academic offerings 
and empowering students to explore their passions and excel in their chosen fields. Subjects that are celebrating 
fantastic results include: Child Development (78% of grades were level 4 and above), Media (73.3% of grades were 
level 4 and above), Performing Arts (87.5% of grades were level 4 and above), and Spanish (65% of grades were 
level 4 and above).  
 

This year's exam results reflect not only the academic excellence of our students but also their character and 
determination. We are immensely proud of their achievements and are confident that they are poised for even 
greater accomplishments in their future endeavours, especially those continuing with us for Sixth Form. 



 A LEVEL RESULTS 
A LEVEL AND BTEC RESULTS 
Miss Mason would like to take this opportunity to praise our Year 13 students for the manner in which they have 
responded to the exceptional challenges faced over the duration of their previous studies as this is the first real 
exams they would have sat. Their resilience, optimism and maturity have impressed all of us at the academy. 
There have been many superb individual examination successes this year for students of all abilities and we wish 
them every success in their next steps. 

Miss Mason would like to thank all of our staff who have supported the students throughout their time at The 
Adeyfield Academy and who are now ready to support the students as they move into further education or 
apprenticeships. 

We are delighted to confirm that the all of our students have secured their desired outcome. We are confident 
they will build on their success as they embark on a variety of prestigious universities and excellent 
apprenticeship and employment routes These include Manchester, Lancaster, University of the Creative Arts and 
Royal Holloway and degree apprenticeships. 

In terms of individual success, the highest achiever was Toby, who accumulated 2 distinction star grades and a B. 
Tommy also achieved two distinction star grades as well Melissa achieving A, B, C. There were also several other 
students who achieved distinction star and A and B grades. 

Other subjects that are celebrating fantastic results include: Film Studies with 100% distinction* and also BTEC 
Business studies with several distinction* and distinction grades. 

The Adeyfield Academy students have achieved an outstanding set of results showing that they can compete 
nationally. Congratulations to all of the students on their exam performance and I wish them continued success 
in the future. 



  YEAR 7 TRANSITION 

YEAR 7 SUMMER SCHOOL AND INDUCTION 

Our Year 7 students have already made such an 
incredible impact on The Adeyfield Academy and we are 
so excited for their journey ahead.  

The majority were fortunate to attend summer school 
where the students had the opportunity to make friends 
and get used to the environment without the pressure of 
a formal timetable and older students, this also extended 
to our additional induction day for Year 7 and 12 only.  

The staff have had a brilliant first impression of this year 
group and we can already see a huge number of 
achievement points being awarded. Keep it up year 7! 



 DIGNITY 

OUR SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT 

Over the summer we have made a number of 
improvements to our buildings including some 
fantastic new artwork to support our 
character development and maintain pride in 
our school environment. 

 



CAREERS 
 
Careers 
 @                                   ADEYFIELD 

CAREERS VISIT OUTREACH 

The Adeyfield Academy are determined to ensure that our young people have access to a wide range of 
employment advice, opportunities and workshops to help prepare them for the wider world. Alongside our 
extensive package of support currently available to Sixth Form students, we want to continue to expose them to a 
wide range of different careers and companies.Therefore, if you are interested in delivering a session to our Sixth 
Form students about your job or company, please email us stating ‘Careers Visit Outreach’. This will be an 
invaluable resource for our students to hear from people in their local community and how they have been 
successful in their field of work.  

Our art department are currently in need of old tea 

towels. If you have any clean, but old tea towels, in an 

okay condition, that you no longer need, please can you 

drop them in at the school reception for us to use. They 

are useful for cleaning up after messy equipment use. 

Many thanks, The Art Department. 

SUSTAINABILITY 
BABY CLOTHES WANTED! 

If you have any clean  baby clothes (mainly 

boys clothes, but some girls too) in sizes 3-

12months that are no longer needed, please 

can you donate 

them to our 

child 

development 

team via 

reception.  

Thanks, Child 

Development. 



SAFEGUARDING 
SEE IT HEAR IT REPORT IT 

ONE CHANCE 

During our induction days, One Chance came in to 
raise awareness of county lines and keeping safe.  

If you have concerns about anything relating to this, 
please contact a member of our Safeguarding team 
or visit our website for information on external 
support. 

https://www.adeyfieldschool.org/page/?
title=External+Support&pid=73 

  If you are worried about anything: 

BULLYING, RACISM, DISCRIMINATION, PREJUDICE 

On RMUnify there is a digital form to help encourage you 

to come forward with your concerns or if you have been 

subject to prejudicial or discriminatory behaviours. 

The information is completely confidential and will only be read by the 

Safeguarding Team, Heads of Year and any trusted adult you identify. 

BRECK FOUNDATION 

The Breck Foundation visited Year 7 during their 
September induction and shared Breck’s story to 
educate our students about the risks of online 
grooming to empower them to make better choices 
when interacting online, leading to safer outcomes. 
They presented an age-appropriate and engaging 
way using Breck’s real-life story, teaching an ethos of 
Play Virtual / Live Real and emphasising that online 
friendships are not the same as real-life 
relationships. Students attended the online safety 
assemblies and were reminded to never meet up 
alone or in a private place if meeting an online 
friend.  The Breck Foundation is a self-funded charity 
set up by Lorin LaFave, in memory of her 
son Breck who lost his life to an online groomer 
through a gaming relationship. If you would like 
some more information or support please 
visit: https://www.breckfoundation.org/parents-
breck-principles 

SEE IT HEAR IT REPROT IT 

Students can access this button from 

a school device without any issues, 

however error messages may occur 

when logged in on a personal device. 

We recommend these students log 

into their browser using their school 

email or Incognito mode may also 

work. 

SEE IT HEAR IT REPORT IT 

https://www.adeyfieldschool.org/page/?title=External+Support&pid=73
https://www.adeyfieldschool.org/page/?title=External+Support&pid=73
https://www.breckfoundation.org/parents-breck-principles
https://www.breckfoundation.org/parents-breck-principles


SEND INFORMATION  

DSPL8 PARENT/CARER NEWSLETTER; DACORUM SEND COURSES, SUPPORT 
& INFORMATION FOR FAMILIES  
   
The latest ‘DSPL8 Parent/Carer Newsletter: Autumn Term’ & ‘Dacorum Parent/Carers courses and support' 
newsletters are available to download from our website via the following link: https://dacorumdspl.org.uk/
online-resources-for-parents-and-carers-2/  
   

This fortnights newsletter includes:  
 
 Emotional Based School Avoidance (EBSA) Coffee Morning: 26.09.2023  
 Raise Resilience: Six-session course for Parents - Starting 02.10.2023  
 Autumn Term DSPL8 Parent/Carer Support  
 

Dacorum Parent/Carer courses and support from various local providers:  
 
 Back to School Anxiety  
 Services for Young People Consultation  
 Hertfordshire Family Centre Consultation  
 ‘Introduction to the SEND Local Offer website’ – webinar  
 New Avoidant Restrictive Food Intake Disorder (ARFID) animations (all ages)  
 Hertfordshire Family Centre Service SEND Chat and Play   
 Health Hub Dacorum Newsletter  
 DS Achieve Autumn Term training & Events  
 Community Action Dacorum Training & Development  
 SPACE Hertfordshire September & October Activities  
 Families in Focus Autumn Term Courses  
 Family Lives Autumn Term Groups  
 Supporting links: Autumn Term courses & Workshops  
 SEND Drop-in sessions  
 Parenting Courses and Support in Dacorum Autumn Term 2023  

https://dacorumdspl.org.uk/online-resources-for-parents-and-carers-2/
https://dacorumdspl.org.uk/online-resources-for-parents-and-carers-2/


 COURAGE 
TALK THE TALK: TALK ABOUT TRANSITION WORKSHOP 

 
Expert trainers from Talk The Talk came into the academy on Tuesday, 5th September to 
work with our new Year 7 students. Their workshop Talk About Transition used oracy-based 
activities and strategies to help students develop greater self-confidence and resilience. The 
half a day workshop was packed full of engaging activities to promote students’ confidence, 
self‑esteem and help build relationships with their new peers, Talk About Transition 
supports students in a successful transition from primary to secondary school. 
 
We are aware that transition to secondary school involves changes that can be both exciting 
and a cause of concern to students. Successful transition is vital to the development of 
students’ self-confidence, self-esteem and academic competence. Moving on from the safe 
haven of primary school - one classroom and often one teacher - to a much larger school 
and the feeling of being a ‘small fish in a large pond’ can cause worry and anxiety. Talk The 
Talk's programme help students embrace this change and allows students to talk about their 
concerns and how to overcome them – but also the fantastic opportunities that await them 
– and how best to embrace these. 



 COURAGE 

DBA PROJECT: DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE 

 
Our Year 9 students received a motivational assembly from the DBA Project 
about making good choices for themselves in life and the importance of 
having a strong sense of self worth and confidence. They discussed building 
great habits, developing resilience and everyday things they can do to 
become the best version of themselves. 



 AMBITION 
POSITIVELY YOU WORKSHOP 

Positively You is one of the UK's leading providers of educational workshops 
and their workshops empower students and inspire their learning by 
providing the tools and techniques students need to excel in their exams.  

We are aware our students face many challenges and their brains are 
forging new neural pathways and starting to access a higher-order way of thinking. They are forming new 
relationships and developing a stronger sense of who they are and their purpose in life. On top of all this change, 
our students are preparing for the pressures of exams and making serious choices about the next steps in their 
educational journey.  

Positively You delivered a workshop to our KS4 and KS5 students designed to help them work through this time of 
change and develop the full range of skills they need to navigate this phase of their education. Students left the 
exam busters workshops with a clear plan on how they can best revise for their exams, multiple tools to aid the 
learning and retention of information, a range of techniques to help alleviate exam stress and increased 
confidence that they can perform well in exams and achieve their full potential.   

HOLLY’S CLASSROOM 

Holly King-Mand, now widely known as The Nation’s Favourite English 

Teacher, shot to social media fame during the first lockdown.  

Holly was awarded the Prime Minister’s Points of Light award for 

‘helping to educate children from across four continents’ and was 

declared a ‘hero of 2020’ by The Week Junior magazine. She has since 

used her platform to raise awareness around dyslexia, teachers’ mental 

health and disadvantaged children (topics close to her heart), earning 

her an invitation to 10 Downing Street to meet the Prime Minister. 

Holly is now a regular contributor for The Week Junior magazine and 

hosts a fortnightly show on Teachers Talk Radio.  

Holly visited the academy to deliver one of her inspirational assemblies 

to our Year 7 students to celebrate libraries, books and reading for 

pleasure.  

LITERACY WITHOUT LIMITS 



 AMBITION 

MATHEMATICS GUEST SPEAKERS 

The mathematics department is thrilled to welcome some guest speakers on October 10th whose careers are 
cross curricular and involving maths. 

We have a special guest speaker, Kate Walker! Kate is not just any ordinary engineer; she's the remarkable 
founder of Exphand Prosthetics Limited, a company dedicated to designing cutting-edge prosthetic solutions. As 
a Product Design Engineer and an Innovate UK Young Innovator, Kate's passion for technology and her 
commitment to improving lives through innovative prosthetic solutions make her a true inspiration for all of us. 

We have our distinguished guest, Rosie Marsh. Rosie is not only a Partner at Barnett Waddingham LLP, but she's 
also a highly regarded Scheme Actuary and adviser to defined benefit pension schemes. Her expertise in the 
complex world of pension management has earned her a reputation as a trusted advocate for financial stability 
and retirement security. 

Lastly we welcome our guest, Ben Murphy, who serves as the Managing Director UK at Quantcast Limited. With 
Ben at the helm, Quantcast is at the forefront of revolutionizing digital advertising. Get ready to explore new 
possibilities as we discover how to demand more from our digital advertising strategies under his expert 
guidance. 

MATHEMATICS DEPARTMENT 
COMING SOON! 



RESPECT 

COMPASSION 

STAFF INSET 
TRAINING 

The Adeyfield Academy staff 
welcomed keynote speaker 
Daniel Sobel, who presented 
his book 'The Inclusive 
Classroom' during the INSET 
day.  

Staff have taken away 
practical strategies to 
support learning for ALL 
students, particularly those 
with SEND.  

STUDENTS’ WELL BEING HUB 
MONDAY-FRIDAY LUNCHTIMES IN BR3 

ENVIRONMENTAL 
FINANCIAL 

INTELLECTUAL SOCIAL 

SPIRITUAL PHYSICAL 

EMOTIONAL 



ENRICHMENT 
DAY 

WEEK 
A &/OR B 

CLUB NAME LOCATION TIMINGS STAFF 
STUDENTS INVITED TO 

ATTEND 

All Week Both Breakfast Club Canteen 7:30-8:10am PAK All 

Monday Both Engineering Club HA8 3:10-4pm ATY All 

Monday Both Acting Club HE1 Lunch KJS KS3 

Monday Both Eco Schools AT5 Lunch GCK KS3 

Monday Both Basketball Gym Lunch RMR Year 7 

Monday Both Girls Football AGP 3-4pm SNS/SPR Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 

Monday Both Karaoke BO1 Lunch MFI KS3 and KS4 

Monday Both Social Opportunities IC/LRC 3:15 – 4pm JDY Year 7 and Year 8 

Tuesday Both GCSE Science Booster HA5 3:10-4pm PHK Year 10 and Year 11 

Tuesday B Textile Club BR3 3:15-4:15pm SOY KS3 and KS4 

Tuesday Both Boys Rugby Field 3-4:15pm WHN, RMR KS3 

Tuesday Both GCSE PE Revision SA3 3-4pm CSW KS4 

Tuesday Both Dance Club HE1 Lunch KJS Year 7, 8 and 9 

Tuesday Both Basketball Gym Lunch RMR Year 8 

Tuesday Both Cooking Club BR8 3-4:30pm EPE KS3 and KS4 

Tuesday A Astronomy Club HA6 Lunch SPN KS3 

Tuesday and 
Thursday 

Both Art Catch Up BR1 & BR2 3-5pm VHE, DIY KS3 and KS4 

Tuesday B French Club KA2 3:15-3:45pm MOR All 

Tuesday Both Music GCSE and Scholars BO1 Lunch MFI GCSE Students & Scholars 

Tuesday A Spanish Club KA3 3-3:30pm RPO KS3 

Wednesday Both Polyphonic Vocal Group BO1 Lunch MFI All 

Wednesday Both Hemel Storm Basketball Gym Lunch Hemel Storm Year 9, 10 and 11 

Thursday A KS4 Business Core Skills SA1 3:15-4:15pm STR KS4 

Thursday A Science Club HA7 3:10-4pm PWK KS3 

Thursday B Film Club CH5 Lunch JRE All 

Thursday Both Year 8 Football AGP 3-4pm BDN Year 8 

Thursday A English Scholars CH1 3-4pm GHD KS3 and KS4 

Thursday Both Computer Science Club TU6 3:10-4:10pm CIP Selected 

Thursday Both Year 11 English Revision CH1 3-4pm GHD Year 11 

Thursday A English Club Online Online KHE Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 

Thursday Both KS3 Art Club BR1 3-4pm VHE KS3 

Thursday Both Netball Club MUGA 3:4:15pm CAR, CSW All 

Thursday Both KS3 Instrumental Club BO1 Lunch MFI KS3 

Thursday Both Year 7 Football AGP 3-4pm JHY Year 7 

Thursday Both Year 10 Football AGP 3-4pm GCK, MWS Year 10 

Friday A Creative Writing Club CH5 Lunch JRE KS3 

Friday Both GCSE Science Booster HA6 Lunch SPN Year 10 and Year 11 

Friday Both Triple Science Booster HA2 3:10-4pm KWR Year 11 

Friday Both High Jump / Pole Vault Gym Lunch RMR KS3 

Friday Both Girls Rugby Field 3-4:15pm RMR KS3 and KS4 

Friday Both Year 11 Football AGP 3-4pm JDD, AHE Year 11 



ENRICHMENT 



ENRICHMENT 



ENRICHMENT 



ENRICHMENT 



ENRICHMENT 



ENRICHMENT 

PE CLUBS TIMETABLE 



 THE HOUSE SYSTEM 

 

ATTENBOROUGH         HAWKING                        KAHLO              PARKS    SEACOLE    TURING 

 
STAFF HEAD OF 

HOUSE 
STUDENT HEAD 

OF HOUSE 
DEPUTY HEAD 

OF HOUSE 

ATTENBOROUGH Mrs Wharfe Angel K Blake J 

HAWKING Miss Cummins George K Charlie K 

KAHLO Mrs Forni Tuesday W Ellie M 

PARKS Mr Rance Bradley C Darren S 

SEACOLE Mr Williams Alice C Florence S 

TURING Mr Doodson George F Lui K 

Congratulations to our new  Sixth Form Heads of House and Deputy Heads of House. Who will win the House Cup 

at the end of the year? Watch this space for information on  house activities. The competition starts NOW! 



 LEARNING WITHOUT LIMITS 

Its great to see our 5 Star Students achieving excellence in the wider community. Please continue to share any 
good news you have so that we can recognise these successes and congratulate the students. Well done to the 
following: 
 
 Maisie C and Dylan P who won their category at Sapphire gymnastics over the summer.  

 Kirsten P moved on to GB trials for water polo, this is an amazing achievement! 

 Byron G attended the BMW PGA Championships (Golf) last week.  

 Taylor-Shattar S and Imogen P have been accepted onto Herts talented athlete programme at Herts 

University, they attended an induction last Thursday. 

 Sully in year 13 came back from injury and achieved a PB in 

running.  

 Stanley P has shared his various achievements the summer. 

“I caught some common carp during the sum-

mer holidays. I am very proud of my catch. My 

dad is a member of the Watford Piscators Fish-

ing Club and we spent a few nights at the lake. 

We had some visitors during our stay, foxes 

tried to steal our lunch!” - Stanley 



 COMMUNITY 



 COMMUNITY 


